

	口說(10%)		總分(100%)
--	---------	--	----------

字彙測驗 : (20%)

- Look. a(n) _____ is staying in one place in the air. There must be something wrong over there. (A. strawberry B. washing machine C. activity D. helicopter) Joy collected the most Easter eggs and won a big
- was a lot of money. (A. prize B. pear C. peach D. pure)
I usually listen to the _____ in my free time, and ICRT is my favorite station. (A. tape recorder B. radio C. MP3 player D. smartphone)
After they gave a perfect puppet show, all the people _____ their hands. (A. rolled B. grew C. clapped D. smelled) Aron: Hit the ball and tell me if(ŽG) it is Ben: Yes, it is. It moves back right away. (A. bouncy B. fresh C. fast D. low)
- We need _____ to download the song for our dance . (A. a clerk B. a screen C. Wi-Fi D. some light)
Larry just had a baby brother, but he was not _____ because he did not like others to share his toys. (A. interesting B. excited C. surprised D. tiring) _____ some lemon juice into the water makes the water taste better. (A. Dropping B. Falling C. Pouring D. Watering)
- Which fruit is your favorite, _____ or tomatoes? (A. lettuce B. beans C. chicken D. guavas)
- It was raining hard, so all the children ran _____ the church. (A. inside B. beside C. outside D. between)

- black ones C. it D. yours)
Ken is taller than anyone else in his class. (A. No one in Ken's class is taller than he is. B. Ken is the tallest in his class. C. Everyone in Ken's class is less tall than he is. D. No one in Ken's class is as tall as he is.)
- Although Penny is very _____, she is still happier than Wendy. (A. busy B. busier C. busiest D. free)
Mr. Lee: _____ Betty: May I borrow some books about plants here? Mr. Lee: Sure. go down Lane 5, and you can find a few. (A. Excuse me. B. Here you are. C. How may I help you? D. Nice talking to you.)
Ted _____ after he kept exercising for a month. (A. became health B. got a healthy man C. became a healthy man D. got health)
- Ken: How about going for a walk? Rita: _____ Let's walk by the river. (A. No at all. B. Sounds like a good idea. C. Not really. D. Sorry.)
Meg is thinner than Nancy. (A. more B. very C. much D. the)
- The shopkeeper: _____ The shopper: In cash. (A. What's the total? B. How much is it? C. Would you take the refrigerator? D. How would you like to pay?)

10 Ted: It smells. Ben: You can say that again. It smells like dead fish. How is that thing? (A. It smells great. B. It has a bad smell. C. It is beautiful. D. Ted likes the smell.)

11 It's not nice _____ to ask an old lady about her age. (A. to you B. with you C. for you D. of you)

12 Besides sending him a card, they celebrated his birthday with a party. (A. They celebrated his birthday with a party, but they didn't give him a card. B. He didn't get a card from them. C. They did not celebrate his birthday. D. He enjoyed a birthday party and received a birthday card- too.) Gary not only _____ his twin brother but also has the same interests as him. (A. like B. looks like C. looks at D. likes)

13.

14.

15.

1	2	3	4	5
6	7	8	9	10

語法測驗 : (15%)

- Jenny's father is more handsome _____ (A. than she is B. of the two C. than John's D. in her family)
- The school _____ all the class leaders and gave each one a special task. (A. called out B. called for C. called at D. called from)
Grapes are not as sweet as papayas. but guavas are sweeter than papayas. So. _____ (A. grapes are the sweetest. B. guavas are the sweetest. C. papayas are the sweetest. D. grapes are sweeter than guavas.)
Let me look at those two smartwatches of yours. I like the red smartwatch more than (A. the black one B. the

		3	4	5
6	7	8	9	10
		13	14	15

6	7	8	9	10

: (15%) A.

I . Oliver has green fingers. {J 2. Nancy spent more time swimming than studying. less

What does the alpaca look like?

2

3

2. The one with the highest voice can sing with the famous singer.

2

: P150

Sam owned a beautiful garden in his front yard. He took very good care of all the flowers. But we could only see roses there. all kinds of roses. Why was that so? Roses were his mother's favorite. When he felt down or missed his mother. he would stay in the garden and talk to them. By doing this. he always got better soon. Ten years went by, he grew up to be a great gardener. His roses won him many prizes because they were the most beautiful in many contests.

Now, and he decides to plant two more kinds of roses in his garden. He believes those seeds will turn into pretty flowers in a month.

1. What do roses mean to Sam? (A. beautiful flowers B. his love for his mom C. prizes D. business)
2. What did Sam do to get better when he felt down? (A. talking to roses B. taking care of the flowers C. planting new kinds of roses D. thinking of his mom)
3. What doesn't a gardener do? (A. water the flowers B. plant seeds in the pots C. sell juice D. move the plants to the garden)
4. What might they be? (A. Sam's roses B. the contests C. the seeds D. prizes)
5. (A. he is tired of growing roses B. he is interested in something different C. he is happy with his life D. he feels sad)

"What is the most dangerous thing in your refrigerator? Ice is." That was a joke. The fun comes from "Ice is." It sounds like ISIS. We call this a pun. A pun is a play on words. With it, your writing will look funnier and more interesting. However, you should be careful using it because puns are not very formal. So, how do we make a pun?

There are many ways. One way is to play with sounds in words, like the joke "Ice is" and "ISIS." You can also play on a word's meaning to make a pun. To do so, just pick a word with two different meanings and use it in a sentence. These two meanings have to make sense in that sentence. like "How do famous singers stay cool? They have many fans!" Can you find the pun? It's the word "fan." It can mean a machine to cool people down or a singer's follower.

Now you know some rules to make a pun. Why don't you give it a try? It can be a lot of fun!
(dangerous joke formal make sense fi

6. What isn't true about a pun? (A. A pun is a play on words. B. A pun makes the writing more interesting C. You can play on a word's sound to make a pun. D. The joke "Ice is:• and "ISIS" is a pun playing on meanings.)
7. How does the word "fan" make a pun in the dialogue? (A. It doesn't make sense. B. It sounds like another word. C. It has two different meanings. D. It is an easv word.)
8. This is a famous joke with a pun: What's black and white and red(=read) all over? Please find the answer. (A. A song B. A newspaper C.A computer D. A photo)
9. Which "it" has the same meaning as the one in line 4? (A. It sounds like ISIS. B. It can mean a machine to cool people down or a singer's follower. C. You should be careful using it because puns are not very formal. D. Just pick a word with two difjèrent meanings and use il in a sentence.
10. Which pun is playing on the words' sounds? (A. I'm friends with 25 letters. I don't know B. Amy lost her left arm and leg. She is al] flgb| now. C. Leo's job is to sleep eight hours every day. It's a dream job. D. I didn't buy the clock today because it wasn't the ri ht

	2	3	4	5
--	---	---	---	---